
DECATUR COUNTY COUNCIL  

June 20, 2011  

            The Decatur County Council opened their June 20, 2011 meeting with the following
present; Ernest Gauck, President, Rheadawn Metz, Kenny Owens and Danny Peters.  

Mr. Owens moved to approve the May Meeting Minutes and Mrs. Metz seconded motion,
motion carried.  

            Mark Mohr – Highway Superintendent updated Council members on funding sources
for his department.  Mr. Mohr thanked Council for appropriating monies from the Rainy Day Fund
for asphalt projects with the pricing he received in May from O’Mara Contracting. 

            Tim Ortman – GIS/IT Coordinator updated Council members on GIS/IT functions for
Decatur County.  Some items of discussion were generators for courthouse and Emergency
Operations Center at the Sheriff’s Department.  

            Mike Wenning – Animal Control discussed the possibility of upgrading a truck for
2012.  They currently have a 2 wheel drive truck and would like to upgrade to a 4 wheel drive for
winter months.  The approximate cost will be $10,000 to $15,000.00.  

            Auditor Bridgett Weber discussed the upcoming budgets for 2012.  Ms. Weber will
provide a tentative budget calendar for the July Meeting.  

            With no further business to come before the Council, Mr. Owens made a motion to
adjourn, Mr. Peters seconded, meeting adjourned.   
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